
 
 MARCH 2015 NEWSLETTER 

 

Oshkosh Auxiliary Police meeting: 

March 11, 2015. 6:00 PM – Tour of the FVTC Public Safety Training Center, Appleton. 

Meet at 6:00 PM in the main foyer of the building. 
After our meeting, we will adjourn and reconvene at Pizza Hut, 3633 W. College Avenue, Appleton for pizza and refreshments. 

 

EVENTS SCHEDULED FOR MARCH & APRIL 2015 

(Oshkosh, Wisconsin’s Event City) 

March 14,       Saturday UW-O Shamrock Shuffle 5K – Run/Walk 9:30 AM – 11:30 AM   4-6 APO’s 

March 14,       Saturday 3rd Annual St. Patrick’s Day Parade  4:00 PM – 7:00 PM   6-8 APO’s 

March 28-29 Sat-Sun Altrusa Club “Art in the Garden” (Hilton) 9:00 PM – 8:00 AM  1 APO 

April 4,       Saturday South Park Easter Egg Hunt   8:30 AM – 10:30 AM   2-3 APO’s 

April 11,       Saturday Spring Pub Crawl    6:30 PM – 2:00 AM   AMAP 

April 15,  Wednesday UW-O – LGBTQ Ally March   6:15 PM – 7:15 PM   4-6 APO’s 

April 18*,  Saturday Explorer Competition (FVTC Appleton)   7:00 AM – 5:00 PM   4-6 APO’s 
 *Please note that this detail is on the same day as our Anniversary and Awards Dinner 
April 19,       Sunday Oshkosh Marathon, Half Marathon & 5K 6:15 AM – 11:00 AM   AMAP 

April 25,       Saturday Run Away to the Bay (Oshkosh to Green Bay Relay) 6:45 AM – 10:30 AM   4-6 APO’s 

April 25,       Saturday 5th Annual Walk for Suicide Awareness 8:45 AM – 10:00 AM   4-6 APO’s 

 

Social Committee Updates: 
 

56th Anniversary and Awards Dinner 
Robbins Restaurant, Saturday April 18, 2015. Cocktails at 5:30 PM, Dinner at 6:30 PM, Service awards presentation to 

follow. 

Reservations accompanied by a $20.00 deposit (refunded at the dinner) must be made by March 31st with Deputy Chief 

Footit. Members and guest are invited, no children please. This event is open to all members regardless of the number of 

events worked. All members are encouraged to attend! 
 

Wisconsin Timber Rattlers Baseball Game       
  Wednesday, May 6, 2015.   
  6:30 PM at the Fox Cities Stadium in Grand Chute, 

  Wisconsin Timber Rattlers vs. Cedar Rapids Kernels 

  “Bang for your Buck night” - Cher-Make hotdogs, Sodas or Miller beer for just $1.00 each! 

  This is a Family Event!      Please contact Capt. Youngbauer for further information.  

  Please get your ticket money to Joe as soon as possible so he is able to secure our group discount.  
                   

 

 

I’ve been advised of the following. 

As agents of the City of Oshkosh when conducting business as Auxiliary Officers, we will also follow this policy. 

 

Per city policy as directed by the Oshkosh City Manager Mark Rohloff, the use of e-cigarettes are prohibited in the 

city workplace facilities including inside the Oshkosh Police Department/Public Safety Building and inside all city 

owned vehicles including police vehicles, same as regular cigarettes etc. 
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City of Oshkosh 
Auxiliary Police 
420 Jackson Street 
P.O. Box 1130 
Oshkosh, Wisconsin 54903-1130 

Policy Update: 
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February Training – Defensive Tactics/DATT conducted by Officer Mike Wissink 

 

Jake Wallner 
805 Ransom Street 

Ripon, WI 54971   

Cell: 920-267-2165 

Email: jake.wallner@gmail.com 

Squad B 

Badge # 31 

Jake is a Criminal Justice student attending 

F.V.T.C. He is employed at Pick & Save 

and enjoys listening to music of all kinds. 

Jakes father is a Captain serving with the 

Ripon Police Department. 

 

Amber Johnson 
407 W. South Park Avenue 

Oshkosh, WI 54902 

Cell: 262-909-7275 

Email: arjohnson76@marianuniversity.edu 

Squad C 

Badge # 32 

Amber attends Marian University with a 

Major in Criminal Justice and Minor in 

Homeland Security. She enjoys playing 

softball and is looking forward to spend her 

free time volunteering with our Unit. 

Personnel: 

 We are happy to announce two new Auxiliary Officers 

joining our Unit. 
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Wednesday March 11, 2015. 

 

Sgt Harris has made arrangements for our Unit 

to tour the newly constructed  

Fox Valley Technical College 

Public Safety Training Center 
 

We will hold our normal monthly meeting in 

one of the facilities meeting rooms following 

our tour.  

 

Tour:  6:00 PM – 7:30 PM  

Meeting: 7:30 PM – 8:00 PM 

 

Following the meeting, we will relocate to the 

Appleton Pizza Hut on College Avenue for 

pizza and refreshments. 

 

The Unit will not be providing transportation to 

the meeting. Everyone is to find their own 

transportation. You may choose to make your 

own car-pooling arrangements, or drive to the 

site on your own.  

March Meeting: 

 

 

 

 
Public Safety Training Center 

W6400 County Road BB 

Appleton, WI 54914 

(920) 735-2482 
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Recent Details: 

 2015 Otter Street Fisheree 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

2015 Battle-on-Bago 

 

 
 

 

 



 
A sincere Thank You to all those who worked our three recent out-door details.  
The Otter Street Fisheree, Special Olympics Polar Plunge and the Battle-on Bago. 
Your personal involvement and ability to endure our cold winter climate made each of these events a success.  

 Otter Street Fisheree = 60 actual hours 
 Polar Plunge = 76 actual hours  
 Battle-on-Bago = 273 actual hours 

 
 
Oshkosh Auxiliary Police Meeting Minutes – February 11, 2015 
 

Meeting was held in the OPD training room with 20 officers attending and OPD Sgt. Harris. 
 
Training was self-defense presented by OPD DAAT instructor Officer M. Wissink. 
 
Policy review by OAP Lt. Schouten. Areas covered were: 

 Detail requirements  

 Monthly meetings 

 Conduct of personnel 

 Details involving OPD Sgt. Harris 

 
Detail issue at basketball game involving 911 hang up calls from the game was presented by OAP Sgt. O'Bright. He 

reviewed what happened and how handled.  
 
Basketball games worked involve the gym, bathrooms, entrances and parking lot if enough officers working. No 

checking the hallways or other parts of the school unless school staff asks for it per a situation.  
 
OC training will be held March 21 for those who need training to carry OC. If needed, contact Sgt. O'Bright. 
 
New details were signed up for working.  
 
Next meeting will be at the Training Center in Appleton and will include a tour of the facility, our meeting, and 

refreshments at an area eatery to be determined. Officers will need to provide their own transportation which could 

include car pooling.  
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted by 
Sgt. Mary Knudsen, Secretary 
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Next Ranking Officer Meeting:  
March 18, 2015. 5:00 PM – Oshkosh Police Department, Erickson Meeting Room  

 

Next General Meeting:  
April 8, 2015. 6:00 PM – Oshkosh Police Department, Training Room 

 


